
	[image: LogoIsrael_long_NEW2_white]
	Check against delivery



UN Human Rights Council
55th Regular Session – 21 March 2024
Item 5 - General Debate
Ms. Yeela Cytrin, Adv. 
Legal Adviser, Permanent Mission of Israel to the United Nations in Geneva


Thank you Mr. President,

Israel believes that Special Procedures mandate holders must adhere to the importance of “ensuring universality, objectivity and non-selectivity”, as outlined in their Code of Conduct. When this is breached, accountability mechanisms must be put in place. 

Over the past months, we have witnessed various special procedure mandate holders conduct themselves in a manner not fitting of the offices they hold and have produced communications, reports, and press releases based on unchecked, unreliable information. 

Special Procedures have also not issued a single communication which has substantially focused on the horrific, widespread accounts of gender and sexual based crimes committed on October 7, including rape. Some have even dismissed allegations as disinformation, others have resorted to legitimize all acts of terrorism on October 7.    

Mr. President, 
Israel is also concerned by mandate holders joining communications and press releases that have nothing to do with their mandates. Recently, special procedures focusing on Somalia, Cambodia, Afghanistan and Leprosy, to mention only a few, have signed statements concerning Israel, going far beyond their assigned mandates. 
 
In order to ensure the credibility of the Special Procedures, it is imperative that mandate holders adhere to the scope of their mandates, and ensure that publications rely on factual and credible sources.

I thank you. 
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